
Tapes 8- 9(A) 

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE ON HB 2550 

June 25, 1991 9:30 AM Hearing Room A State Capitol Building 

Members Present: Representative Delna Jones, Chair Senator Jane Cease 
Senator John Benneman Senator Bill McCoy Representative Beverly Clarno 
Representative Jim Whitty Staff Present: Steve Bender, Legislative 
Revenue Office Jim Scherzinger, Legislative Revenue Officer Marlene 
Stickley, Committee Assistant TAPE 8 SIDE A 003  CHAIR JONES called the 
meeting to order at 9:40. 013 MOTION Chair Jones moved the committee 
convert the amusement device tax to a privilege tax and reduce the cap 
to $75 with $25 to YCC (Youth Conservation Core) and split the $50 
between the county ($60) and state ($40). Exhibit 1 029 ORDER There 
being no objection, Chair Jones so ordered. 033  SEN. CEASE questioned 
the language of the HB 2550-B95 proposed amendments. Exhibit 2 041  
CHAIR JONES read the first paragraph of the HB 2550-B95 regarding 
amusement device. Exhibit 2, page 1 048  STEVE BENDER explained the 
intent of the HB 2550-B95 proposed amendments in relation to amusement 
device, noting lines 13 and 14 include any machine owned by the lottery. 
Exhibit 2, page 1 058  Questions and discussion followed regarding the 
HB 2550B95 proposed amendments. Exhibit 2 063  STEVE BENDER suggested 
placing a period after "tickets" on line 3 and deleting the remainder of 
line 3 through line 6. Exhibit 2, page 1 065  Questions and discussion 
followed. 

These minutes paraphrase and/or summarize statements made during this 
meetings. Text enclosed in quotation marks reports the speakers exact 
words. For complete context of proceedings, please refer to the tape 
recording. Conference Committee on HB 2550 June 25, 1991 Page 2 088  
STEVE BENDER explained the language change to page 140, line 14 of HB 
255 0B. Exhibit 2, page 1 100 MOTION  Chair Jones moved the committee 
adopt the proposed amendments HB 2550-B95 as changed. 110 ORDER There 
being no objection, Chair Jones so ordered. 121 MOTION  Chair Jones 
moved the committee adopt the Senate farm use amendments for farm parcel 
income test and income tax return. Leave the farm unit gross income test 
at $100 an acre, but increase the min imum to $650 and maximum to 
$3,000; delete the ex ception area. Exhibit 3 141 Discussion 225 VOTE  
In a roll call vote, the motion failed (4/2). AYES: Sen. Brenneman, Rep. 
Clarno, Rep. Whitty, Chair Jones. NAYS: Sen. McCoy, Sen. Cease. 238  
CHAIR JONES proposed the issue of farm unit gross income test be 
reveiwed to address the concerns of the committee. 249  REP. WHITTY 
questioned "crop". 253  JIM SCHERZINGER explained "crop" as in HB 2550B, 
page 66, Section 117 (i). 263  Questions and discussion followed. 319  
REP. CLARNO felt the farm unit gross income test should be studied. 358  
SEN. CEASE referred to Section 117i, page 66, line 5 of HB 2550B, noting 
the 1996 effective date would provide adequate time to look at the issue 
of gross income test without a study. 387  Discussion followed regarding 
a gross income test study. TAPE 9. SIDE A 001  Discussion continued 
regarding a gross income test study. 003  CHAIR JONES set Sen. 
Brenneman's motion aside. 010  CHAIR JONES conducted administrative 
business and recessed the meeting at 10:10 and will reconvene at the 
call of the chair. 



These minutes paraphrase and/or summarize statements made during this 
meetings. Text enclosed in quotation marks reports the speakers exact 
words. For complete context of proceedings, please refer to the tape 
recording. Conference Committee on HB 2550 June 25, 1991 Page 3 lene ey, 
ittee Assistant Kimberly Ta or, Office Manager 

EXHIBIT SUMMARY 1. Major Senate Changes to HB 2550A, LRO, 6/21/91 
(See Exhibit 1 from 6/21/91 Conference Committee on HB 2550 Meeting) - 
HB 2550 2. Proposed Conference Committee Amendments to HB 2550-B95, 
LRO, 6/25/91 3. Farm Use Amendments to HB 2550 (Sections 117a-117j), 
LRO, 6/21/91 (See Exhibit 5 from 6/21/91 Conference Committee on HB 2550 
Meeting) - HB 2550 
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